
 

 

 
Pan Arcadian Federation of America 

1944 - 2020 

Arcadians of Oakland, Skopi #85                     
 
 

December 2020  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
Eleni Kollias-Wanken  

18 Echo Hill Lane 
Moraga, CA 94556 
Phone: 510-517-9894  

elenikw@aol.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Nick Leles 

1223 Pyrenees Court 
Tracy, CA 94568 
Phone: 408-309-7256 

nleles@att.net 
 
SECRETARY 

Mary Gianopoulos 
18555 Greenridge Ct. 
Castro Valley, CA 94552 

Phone: 510-825-4090 
marygianopoulos@yahoo.com 

 
TREASURER 

Cathy Giouzelis 
18779 Stanton Ave. 
Castro Valley, CA 94546 

cathy.giouzelis@yahoo.com 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Website:www.panarcadianwest.org 
 

 

 
Dear Members of Skopi Chapter #85, 
 
Hope this communication finds all of our members and their families safe and 
healthy during this on going pandemic. As you all know California is now in the 
depths of the third surge of the Covid-19 pandemic and we are all celebrating 
the Holidays under a shelter-in-place order. But with the recent distribution of the 
vaccine we can take comfort that the year 2021 will hopefully find us near 
normal again. We hope to resume our Chapter’s meetings and activities then. 
 
The Supreme Lodge has produced a Fall/Winter Newsletter which you may 
have received by e-mail or mail, but if not, it can be viewed on their website; 
https://panarcadian.us/panarcadian-news/ 
 
We have not received 2020 membership dues from a number of our members.  
If you are uncertain whether you have paid or not, please contact the Chapter 
Secretary. A Dues statement is attached. 
 
Wishing all of you and your families Happy Holidays! 
 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS & A HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 
 
 
 

 
 

Fraternally yours, 
 
Eleni Kollias-Wanken                  Mary Gianopoulos 
Chapter President                      Chapter Secretary 
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